Georgetown Conservation Commission – Water Quality Assessment Project 2012
The Georgetown Conservation Commission is excited to share its current project as we continue to assess the health and resilience of Georgetown’s precious water supply.  As many readers will remember, in 1989 Steve Mabee, a UMass Amherst PhD candidate, conducted a survey  of the geology and groundwater of Georgetown.  During this time he collected data from 192 wells in town. He tested for salt water intrusions, septic contamination, and flow rate.  A recording was made of his presentation to the Town when he was finished his work and it is available at the Georgetown Historical Society.
Now, over 20 years later, we are fortunate to have 5 students from the University of New Hampshire who are working on an environmental engineering project.  Their professor is Nancy Kinner, a part-time resident of Georgetown and a member of the Conservation Commission. The students will be retesting some of the wells that Steve Mabee tested in ’88-’89. In February and March, the Conservation Commission will be contacting owners of some of the wells the students  want  to revisit. With the owners’ permission,  the students  will be retesting the wells, looking for any changes since the last data was collected. 
In Georgetown, fresh water comes only from the rain and snow melt.  Geologists call this situation a sole-source aquifer.  This means that (1). what water lies under Georgetown comes only from the sky over it; and (2). that any pollution which reaches that sole source aquifer may stay there a very long time.  We all know that a good water supply is vital to our quality of life.  The current efforts of the Conservation Commission are part of the work needed to ensure healthy water for all the residents of Georgetown.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact K. MacKay at kfmackay@myfairpoint.net.

